DAFTAR PUSTAKA

Books

- An-Na'im, A. A. (2008). Islam and the Secular State: Negotiating the Future of Sharia. Pennsylvania: Harvard University Press.
- An-Na'im, A. A. (1990). Toward an Islamic Reformation: Civil Liberties, Human Rights and International Law. Syracuse: Syracuse University Press.
- 'Awa, M. S. (1982). Punishment in Islamic Law : A Comparative Study. Indianapolis: American Trust Publications.
- Breuning, M. (2007). Foreign Policy Analysis: A Comparative Introduction. New York: MacMillan.
- David, J. J. (2006). Islamic Economics and the Final Jihad. New York: Palgrave.
- Hadiwinata, Sugeng, B., & Hermawan, Y. P. (27). Transformasi Isu dan Aktor dalam Studi Hubungan Internasional: Dari Realisme hingga Konstruktivisme. Yogyakarta: Graha Ilmu.
- Hagan, J. D. (1995). Domestic Political Explanations in the Analysis of Foreign Policy. New Jersey: Prentice Hall.
- Hagan, J., Rosati, J., & Sampson, M. (1994). Foreign Policy Restructuring: How Governments Respond to Global Change. Columbia: University of South Carolina Press.
- Hallaq, W. B. (1995). Law and Legal Theory in Classical and Medieval Islam. Brookfield: Variorum.

- Hermann, M., & Milburn, T. (1977). A Psychological Examination of Political Leaders. New York: The Free Press.
- Keohane, R., & Nye, J. (2001). *Power and Interdependence 3rd Edition*. New York: Longman.
- Khadduri, M. (2008). War and Peace in the Law of Islam. Virginia: Johns Hopkins Press, 1979.
- Khadduri, M., & Liebesny, H. J. (1955). *Law in the Middle East*. Washington: Middle East Institute.
- Kingdon, J. (1984). Agendas, Alternatives, and Public Policies. Boston: Little, Brown and Company.
- Lovel, J. P. (1970). Foreign Policy in Perspective: Strategy, Adaptation, Decision Making. New York: Holt, Rinehart, and Winston.
- Macimillan, M. R. (2004). "Organisation of the Islamic Conference". In Q. Al-Huda, *Encyclopedia of Islam and the Muslim World* (p. 394). New York: Edited by References.
- Mas'oed, M. (1990). Ilmu Hubungan Internasional: Disiplin dan Metodologi. Jakarta: LP3ES.
- Otto, J. M. (2008). Sharia and National Law in Muslim Countries: Tensions and Opportunities for Dutch and EU Foreign Policy. Leiden: Leiden University Press.
- Rachmawati, I. (2012). *Memahami Perkembangan Studi Ilmu Hubungan Internasional*. Yogyakarta: Aswaja Pressindo.

- Robert, J., Sorensen, G., & Suryadipura, D. (2005). *Pengantar Studi Hubungan Internasional*. Yogyakarta: Pustaka Pelajar.
- Rosenau, J. N. (1981). The Study of Political Adaptaton: Essays on the Analysis of World Politics. New York: Nichols Publshing.
- Sevin, E. (2017). *Public Diplomacy and the Implementation of Foreign Policy in US, Sweden and Turkey.* Fribourg: Pallgrave Macmillan.
- Shapiro, R., Isernia, P., & Nacos, a. B. (2000). Decisionmaking in a glasshouse: Mass media, public opinion, and Americanand European foreign policy in the 21st century. Landham: Rowman & Littlefield Publishers.
- Smith, R., Christian, & Burchill, S. (2001). Theories of International Relations. *Palgrave*, 211.
- Soeprapto, R. (1997). Hubungan Internasional: Sistem, Interaksi, dan Perilaku. Jakarta: PT Raja Grafindo Persada.
- Surbakti, R. (2010). *Memahami Ilmu Politik*. Jakarta: PT Gramedia Widiasarana Indonesia.

Journal and Paper

- Aggestam, K., & Bergman-Rosamond, A. (2016). Swedish Feminist Foreign Policy in the Making: Ethics, Politics, and Gender. Ethics & International Affairs. *Research Gate No.30*, 323-334.
- Bartelson, J. (2006). The Concept of Sovereignity Revisited. European Journal of International Law Vol.17 No.2, 17.

- Berger, M. (2006). Sharia A Flexible Notion. The Hague, 335-345.
- Bjereld, U., & Ekengren, A.-M. (1999). Foreign Polcy Dimensions: A Comparision Between the United States and Sweden. *Internastional Studies Quarterly* 43 (503-518), 12.
- Danelius, H. (1973). *Human Rights in Sweden*. Stockholm: The Swedish Institute. pp. 7–8. ISBN 978-91-520-0033-5.
- Dugis, V. (2008). Explaining Foreign Policy Change. Masyarakat Kebudayaan dan Politik Vol.21 No.2 , 101-104.
- Fearon, J. D. (1998). Domestic Politics, Foreign Policy, and Theories of International Relations. Annual Review of Political Science (1), 289-313.
- Ghazi, M. A. (2010). Constitutional Human Rights: Saudi Perspective. Journal of Middle Eastern and Islamic Studies (in Asia), 4:3, 28-46.
- Gustavsson, J. (1998). The Politics of Foreign Policy Change: Explaining the Swedish Reorientation on EC Membership (Doctoral Dissertation). Lund: Lund University Press.
- Hermann, C. E. (1990). Changing Course: When Government Choose to Redirect Foreign Policy. *International Studies Quarterly Vol.34 No1*, 3-21.
- Kamrava, M. (2013). Mediation and Saudi Foreign Policy. Orbis 57th Edition, 152–170.
- Kjellberg, A. (2017). Self-Regulation Versus State Regulation in Swedish Industrial Relations. *Festskrift till Ann Numhauser-Henning*, 357-383.

- Kjellberg, A. (2011). The Decline in Swedish Union Density Since 2007. Nordic Journal of Working Life Studies, 67-93.
- Lake, A. (1981). Defining National Interest. Proceedings of the Academy of Political Sciences Vol. 34 No.2 (The Power to Govern: Assessing Reform in United States), 202-213.
- Legrand, J. (2016). Relations between the EU Member States and Saudi Arabia in the field of security and defence. *Directorate-General for External Policies*, 8-16.
- Lidqvist, K. (2016). "Cool Neighbours": How has Sweden's attitude towards Russia changed since the end of the Cold War? *Hogskolan Vast*, 34-36.
- Ninic, M. (1999). The National Interest and Its Interpretation. *The Review of Politics Vol. 61*, 29-55.
- Nuechterlein, D. E. (1976). National Interests and Foreign Policy: A Conceptual Framework for Analysis and Decision-Making. *British Journal of International Studies Vol. 2, No. 3 Cambridge University Press*, 246-266.
- Oppenheim, F. E. (1987). National Interest, Rationality, and Mortality. *Sage Publications Inc Vol 15 No.2*, 360-380.
- Putnam, R. (1988). Diplomacy and Domestic Politics: The Logic of Two-Level Games. *International* Organization, 427-460 (Vol.42 No,3).
- Risse-Kappen, T. (1991). Public Opinion, Domestic Structure, and Foreign Policy in Liberal Democracies. *World Politics*, , 479-512 (Vol.43, No.4).

- Sallander, D. (2018). The European Convention on Human Rights in Sweden –Legal Practice and Legal Theory Analysed. Lund: Lund University Press.
- Sandberg, J. (2002). Human Rights in Sweden. *Human Rights Education Vol 36 No.126*, 107-126.
- Tingsten, H. (1959). Issues in Swedish Foreign Policy. Foreign Affairs Volume 37 No. 3, 484.

Reports

- Amnesty International. (2015). 'KILLING IN THE NAMEOF JUSTICE' THE DEATH PENALTY IN SAUDI ARABIA. Amnesty International Ltd , 10-12.
- Bernerstedt, L.-G., Peura, M., Jokirinne, V., Hjorth, T., Törmä, E., Partapuoli, P. J., et al. (2014). Human Rights Challenges in Sweden 2014: Report of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review. *Human Rights Council 15th Session* (pp. 1-7). Sweden: Human Rights Council 15th Session.
- Kuhnke, A. B. (2016). *Introduction to Human Rights Strategy*. Stockholm: Ministry of Culture Sweden.
- Lejon, B. (2001). Written Communication A National Human Rights Action Plan – A Summary. Sweden: Skr.
- UNDP. (2013, October 23). Human Development Reports. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from undp.org: http://hdr.undp.org/en/2013-report
- Wallström, M. (2016). Human Rights Democracy and Principles of the Rule Law in Swedish Foreign Policy. *Government Communication 17:62* (pp. 4-10). Stockholm: Government Office of Sweden.

Weiss, M. A. (2006). Arab League Boycott of Israel. New York: CRS Report for Congress Order Code RS22424.

Websites

- AFP News Agency. (2015, March 18). UAE Recalls Ambassador from Sweden as Saudi Spat Spreads. Retrieved May 20, 2018, from Daily Mail UK: http://www.dailymail.co.uk/wires/afp/article-3001069/UAE-recalls-ambassador-Sweden-Saudi-spat-spreads.html
- Agerholm, H. (2016, October 21). *Raif Badawi: Atheist Saudi Blogger Faces Further Round of Lashes, Supporters Say.* Retrieved May 22, 2018, from Independent UK: https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/midd le-east/raif-badawi-atheist-saudi-blogger-facesfurther-round-lashes-supporters-say-publicflogging-human-a7372976.html
- Al-Awsat, A. (2016, October 25). Swedish Premier Expresses Interest Saudi Vision 2030. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from aaswat.com: https://engarchive.aawsat.com/theaawsat/news-middleeast/saudi-arabia/swedish-premier-expressesinterest-saudi-vision-2030
- Al-Jazeera. (2014, October 10). Israel slams Sweden over Palestine pledge. Retrieved February 9, 2019, from aljazeera.com: https://www.aljazeera.com/news/middleeast/2014 /10/israel-sweden-palestine-recogniserecognises-20141059367478465.html
- Al-Watan, D. (2015, March 25). *Critics blame Sweden's 'feminist' policy for Saudi spat*. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from Alwatan Voice:

https://english.alwatanvoice.com/news/2015/03/2 5/685762.html#ixzz5cIlo6Njk

- Amnesty International. (2014, December 14). Saudi Arabia: 10 Brutal Facts Beyond Raif Badawi's Case. Retrieved April 2018, 2018, from Amnesty International: https://www.amnestyusa.org/saudiarabia-10-brutal-facts-beyond-raif-badawis-case/
- Amnesty International USA. (2014, December 14). Saudi Arabia: 10 Brutal Facts Beyond Raif Badawi's Case. Retrieved April 2018, 2018, from Amnesty International: https://www.amnestyusa.org/saudiarabia-10-brutal-facts-beyond-raif-badawis-case/
- Angestu, I. (2015, March 12). Swedia Batalkan Perjanjian Senilai Rp 7,3 T dengan Arab Saudi. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from CNN Indonesia: https://www.cnnindonesia.com/internasional/201 50311094427-134-38245/swedia-batalkanperjanjian-senilai-rp73-t-dengan-arab-saudi
- An-Nai'm, A. A., & Power, T. (2017, January 22). SHARIA LAW - A LITERARY ZIKR PROJECT: IS ISLAMIC FAMILY LAW TODAY REALLY BASED ON SHARI'A? WHY IT IS IMPORTANT TO KNOW. Retrieved December 6, 2018, from mpvusa.org: http://www.mpvusa.org/sharia-law/
- Arab News. (2017, September 17). Saudi education minister signs cooperation agreement with Swedish counterpart. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from arabnews.com: http://www.arabnews.com/node/1162526/saudiarabia
- Banerjee, S. (2018, May 15). Quebec politicians stand firm on support for Saudi blogger Raif Badawi.

Retrieved from The Globe and Mail: https://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/national/ quebec-stands-firm-on-support-for-saudiblogger-raif-badawi/article23755574/

- British Broadcasting Corporation. (2013, July 30). Lash and jail for Saudi web activist Raef Badawi. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-middle-east-23506404
- British Broadcasting Corporation. (2015, April 09). Monyet Jadi Korban Sengketa Diplomatik Saudi-Swedia. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from BBC Indonesia: http://www.bbc.com/indonesia/dunia/2015/04/15 0408_majalah_saudi_swedia_monyet
- Behravesh, M. (2015, March 23). Probably, the situation would have been different, had those statements been presented by a male politician hailing from another state . Retrieved February 9, 2019, from Your Middle East: https://yourmiddleeast.com/2015/03/23/probablythe-situation-would-have-been-different-hadthose-statements-been-presented-by-a-malepolitician-hailing-from-another-state/
- Belfast Telegraph. (2015, March 6). *Appeal to free flogged blogger from Saudi jail"*. *Belfast Telegraph*. Retrieved January 9, 2019, from Belfast Telegraph: https://www.belfasttelegraph.co.uk/opinion/letter s/appeal-to-free-flogged-blogger-from-saudi-jail-31043725.html
- Benson, O. (2015, March 3). *Desmond to Salman*. Retrieved January 9, 2019, from freethoughtblogs.com:

https://freethoughtblogs.com/butterfliesandwheel s/2015/03/desmond-to-salman/

- Beraud-Sudreau, L. (2017, July 18). Arms Trade and Democracy: Sweden's New Criteria for Export Controls. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from iiss.org: https://www.iiss.org/blogs/militarybalance/2017/07/sweden-new-export-criteria
- Berggren, H., & Harleys. (2013, February 23). Sweden to Stop Exporting Arms. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from Sveriges Radio Sweden: https://sverigesradio.se/sida/artikel.aspx?program id=2054&artikel=6724424
- Bergo, H. (2015, March 27). Sweden Saudi Arabia Siplomatic Row Intensifies. Retrieved November 23, 2018, from intpolicydigest.org/2015/03/27/swedensaudi-arabia-diplomatic-row-intensifies/
- Bershidsky, L. (2015, March 13). Sweden, Germany Stand up to Saudi Arabia. Retrieved May 21, 2018, from Japan Times: https://www.japantimes.co.jp/opinion/2015/03/13 /commentary/world-commentary/swedengermany-stand-up-to-saudi-arabia/#.WwiEXBI-TIU
- Beswick, E. (2017, November 30). Which EU countries sell arms to Saudi Arabia? Retrieved January 14, 2019, from Euro News: https://www.euronews.com/2017/11/30/whicheu-countries-sell-arms-to-saudi-arabia-
- Biouki, M. (2015, October 3). Swedish Business in Saudi Arabia. Retrieved November 23, 2018, from businesssweden.se: businesssweden.se

- Bjereld, U. (2016, March 17). Sweden: A Moral Superpower. Retrieved November 28, 2018, from delfi.lt: https://en.delfi.lt/opinion/opinion-sweden-amoral-superpower.d?id=67701968 Ulf Bjereld
- Black, I. (2015, January 10). Saudi blogger receives first 50 lashes of sentence for 'insulting Islam'. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from Guardian in Association with Press in Dubai: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/jan/09/ saudi-blogger-first-lashes-raif-badawi
- Brekke, K. (2015, March 15). Members Of Congress Call On Saudi Arabia To Release Blogger Raif Badawi. Retrieved January 9, 2019, from Huffington Post: https://www.huffingtonpost.com/2015/03/05/sau di-arabia-raif-badawi-congress_n_6810204.html
- Bresciani, C. (2015, March 20). Saudi Arabia to Stop Visas for Swedish Citizens Amid Human Rights Row. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from The Guardian: /EPA https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/20 /saudi-arabia-to-stop-visas-for-swedish-citizensamid-human-rights-row
- Buchanan, E. (2015, April 9). Swedish pygmy monkeys become latest victims of diplomatic spat with Saudi Arabia. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from IBTimes: https://www.ibtimes.co.uk/swedishpygmy-monkeys-become-latest-victimsdiplomatic-spat-saudi-arabia-1495661
- Center For Inquiry. (2014, December 1). Saudi Injustice Exposed: Judicial Document Details Barbaric Punishment of Raif Badawi. Retrieved January 8, 2019, from Center for Inquiry:

https://centerforinquiry.org/press_releases/badaw i_court_order/

- Central Intellegent Agency. (2015, May 12). *The World Factbook*. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from cia.gov: https://www.cia.gov/library/publications/theworld-factbook/geos/sw.html
- Cohen, N. (2015, March 28). Sweden's Feminist Foreign Policy Minister Has Dared to Tell the Truth about Saudi Arabia, What Happens Now Concerns Us All. Retrieved May 22, 2018, from Spectactor UK: https://www.spectator.co.uk/2015/03/swedensfeminist-foreign-minister-has-dared-to-tell-thetruth-about-saudi-arabia-what-happens-nowconcerns-us-all/
- Columbia University. (2015, June 2015). Columbia University. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from globalfreedomofexpression.columbia.edu: https://globalfreedomofexpression.columbia.edu/ cases/saudi-public-prosecutor-v-raif-badawi/
- Coogle, A. (2015, March 12). Sweden Challenges Saudi Rights Abuses . Retrieved February 9, 2019, from Medium: https://medium.com/@hrw/swedenchallenges-saudi-rights-abuses-771758fae016
- Committee to Protect Journalist. (2012, June 17). *Raif Badawi*. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from Committee to Protect Journalist: https://cpj.org/data/people/raif-badawi/
- Crouch, D. (2015, June 8). Sweden's Foreign Minister Unrepentant over Saudi Flogging Row. Retrieved May 23, 2018, from The Guardian UK:

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/jun/08/ swedens-foreign-minister-unrepentant-oversaudi-flogging-row

- David Crouch. (2015, March 9). Swedish Frustration with Saudi's over Speech May Jeopardise Arms Agreement. Retrieved May 22, 2018, from The Guardian UK: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/09 /swedish-foreign-minister-margot-wallstromsaudi-arabia-blocked-speech-human-rights
- Defense News. (2015, March 28). Sweden Tries To Limit Damage With Saudis. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from defensenews.com: https://www.defensenews.com/global/2015/03/28 /sweden-tries-to-limit-damage-with-saudis/
- Dettmer, J. (2015, March 12). Swedia Batlkan Perjanjian Senjata, Saudi Tarik Dubes dari Swedia. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from VOA Indonesia: https://www.voaindonesia.com/a/sengketadiplomatik-swedia-dan-saudi-/2677085.html
- Diab, E. (2018, October 2). Sweden and Human Rights. Retrieved November 28, 2018, from The Government of Sweden: https://sweden.se/society/sweden-and-humanrights/
- Dickson, D. (2014, December 15). Nordic countries summon Russian ambassadors over military jet incident Reuters. Retrieved January 10, 2019, from Reuters: https://www.reuters.com/article/swedenrussia-airplane/nordic-countries-summonrussian-ambassadors-over-military-jet-incidentidUSL6N0TZ1Y120141215

- Dickson, D., Sennero, J., Ahlander, J., Aboudi, S., & Heneghan, T. (2015, March 11). Saudi Arabia Recalls Ambassador from Sweden in Diplomatic Row. Retrieved May 15, 2018, from Reuters: https://www.reuters.com/article/us-sweden-saudidiplomacy-idUSKBN0M716520150311
- Dunn, J. (2015, March 8). Raif Badawi: Saudi Arabia 'Surprised and Dismayed' at Criticsm of Flogging of Liberal Blogger. Retrieved May 19, 2018, from Independent UK: https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/midd le-east/saudi-arabia-surprised-at-criticism-ofblogger-badawi-flogging-10094429.html
- Eglash, R., Taylor, A., & Znotins, I. (2016, January 14). Sweden's relations with Israel were already bad, they just got so much worse. Retrieved February 9, 2019, from The Washington Post: https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/worldvie ws/wp/2016/01/14/swedens-relations-with-israelwere-already-bad-they-just-got-muchworse/?utm_term=.d2b997e88748
- English PEN. (2015, March 3). London protest for imprisoned blogger Raif Badawi. Retrieved January 10, 2019, from English PEN: https://www.englishpen.org/event/londonprotest-for-imprisoned-blogger-raif-badawi/
- Fox News. (2015, May 21). UAE recalls ambassador to Sweden, summons Swedish ambassador over criticism of Saudi Arabia. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from foxnews.com: https://www.foxnews.com/world/uae-recallsambassador-to-sweden-summons-swedishambassador-over-criticism-of-saudi-arabia

- Front Line Defenders. (2015, August 6). *Case History: Raif Badawi*. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from frontlinedefenders.org: https://www.frontlinedefenders.org/en/case/casehistory-raif-badawi
- Front Line Defenders. (2015, August 25). Case History: Raif Badawi. Retrieved May 18, 2018, from Front Line Defenders: https://www.frontlinedefenders.org/en/case/casehistory-raif-badawi
- Front Line Defenders. (2018, April 7). UPR Submission: Saudi Arabia. Retrieved January 8, 2019, from frontlinedefenders.org: https://www.frontlinedefenders.org/en/statementreport/upr-submission-saudi-arabia-2018
- Gaffey, C. (2015, March 30). Swedish PM Begins Bid for Security Council Seat on U.S. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from newsweek.com: https://www.newsweek.com/swedish-pm-boostsbid-security-council-seat-us-visit-317881
- Galih, B. (2015, March 12). Arab Saudi Tarik Duta Besarnya dari Swedia. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from KOMPAS: https://internasional.kompas.com/read/2015/03/1 2/06363991/Arab.Saudi.Tarik.Duta.Besarnya.dar i.Swedia
- Gardner, F. (2016, April 20). *How strained are US-Saudi relations*? Retrieved November 21, 2018, from BBC News: https://www.bbc.com/news/worldmiddle-east-36083990
- Garowe Online. (2015, March 25). Somalia sides with Saudi Arabia in diplomatic spat with Swedia. Retrieved

January 14, 2019, from garoweonline.com: https://garoweonline.com/en/news/somalia/sidewith-saudi-arabia-in-diplomatic-spat-withsweden

- Ghany, M. A. (2015, March 9). Swedish Foreign Minister Margot Wallstrom Saudi Arabia Blocked Speech Human Rights. Retrieved January 10, 2019, from The Guardian: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/09 /swedish-foreign-minister-margot-wallstromsaudi-arabia-blocked-speech-human-rights
- Green, C. (2015, January 22). *Raif Badawi: Flogging case* raised with Saudi ambassador. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from The Independent UK: https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/midd le-east/raif-badawi-flogging-caseraised-withsaudi-ambassador-9996626.html
- Groll, E. (2015, March 13). Money v. Principles: Sweden Turns Its Back on Saudi Arabia, Cancels Defense Deal. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Foreign Policy: https://foreignpolicy.com/2015/03/13/money-vprinciples-sweden-turns-its-back-on-saudiarabia-cancels-defense-deal/
- Hall, K. (2015, April 10). Saudis Go Ape, Detain Swedish Monkeys at Border. Retrieved May 14, 2018, from The Register UK: https://www.theregister.co.uk/2015/04/10/swedis h_monkeys_detained_at_border_saudi_arabia/
- Hashash, S. (2015, January 9). "Flogging of Raif Badawi in Saudi Arabia 'Vicious Act of Cruelty'". Retrieved May 6, 2018, from Amnesty International: https://www.amnesty.org/en/press-

releases/2015/01/flogging-raif-badawi-saudiarabia-vicious-act-cruelty/

- Hayden, S. (2015, February 24). Imprisoned Saudi Arabian blogger Raif Badawi is awarded Geneva Summit. Retrieved January 8, 2019, from vice.com: https://news.vice.com/en_us/article/yw4yjk/impri soned-saudi-arabian-blogger-raif-badawi-isawarded-geneva-summits-courage-award
- Heath, R. (2016, June 29). Sweden wins UN Security Council seat. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from politico.eu: https://www.politico.eu/article/sweden-wins-unsecurity-council-seat/
- Hedayat, R. (2016, October 23). Sweden and Saudi Rabia A Treacherous Romance. Retrieved April 2018, 2018, from Steigan.no: https://steigan.no/2016/10/sweden-and-saudiarabia-a-treacherous-romance/
- Hedegaard, L., & Carlqvist, I. (2015, April 9). Sweden Surrenders to Saudi Arabia. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Gate Stone Institute: https://www.gatestoneinstitute.org/5503/swedensaudi-arabia
- T. (2015, March 11). Saudi Arabia recalls Heneghan, ambassador from Sweden in diplomatic row Nora Lorek Daniel Dickson. Johan Sennero Ahlander Sami Aboudi. Retrieved Johan 10. 2019. from February Reuters: https://www.reuters.com/article/us-sweden-saudidiplomacy-idUSKBN0M716520150311
- Hicks, R. (2015, April 1). Saudi Arabia to Quebec: Stay out of Raif Badawi case. Retrieved from The CBC

News: http://cbcnews.com/saudi-arabia-toquebec-stay-out-of-raif-badawi-case

- Holsti, K. J. (1982). Restructuring Foreign Policy: A Neglected Phenomenon in Foreign Policy Theory. In e. a. K. J. Holsti, Why Nations Realign: Foreign Policy Restructuring in the Post-War World (pp. 1-20). London: Allen & Unwin.
- Hörnell, M. (2018, March 28). Wayne's Coffee Extends Cooperation in Saudi Arabia. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from Wayne Coffee: https://www.waynescoffee.com/waynes-coffeeextends-cooperation-in-saudi-arabia/
- Human Rights Watch. (2012, December 22). Saudi Arabia: Website Editor Facing Death Penalty. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from Human Rights Watch: https://www.hrw.org/news/2012/12/22/saudiarabia-website-editor-facing-death-penalty
- Human Rights Watch. (2016, January 3). Saudi Arabia Reports. Retrieved February 9, 2019, from hrw.org: https://www.hrw.org/worldreport/2016/country-chapters/saudi-arabia
- Ivanova, I. (2018, October 12). Saudi Arabia is the top buyer of US weapons. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from cbsnews.com: https://www.cbsnews.com/news/saudi-arabia-isthe-top-buyer-of-u-s-weapons/
- Jackson, A. (2014, May 23). Peace-loving Sweden and Switzerland are among top arms exporters per capita in the world. Retrieved February 10, 2019,

from https://www.pri.org/stories/2014-05-23/peace-loving-sweden-and-switzerland-areamong-top-arms-exporters-capita-world

- Jamjoom, M. (2014, July 5). Saudi Activist Sentenced to 10 Years, 1,000 Lashes for Insulting Islam. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from CNN International: https://edition.cnn.com/2014/05/07/world/meast/ saudi-activist-sentenced/index.html
- Jamjoom, M. (2014, July 7). Saudi Lawyer Sentence. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2014/07/06/world/meast/ saudi-lawyer-sentence/index.html By
- Jerussalem Post. (2014, October 4). Sweden to Become Fist European Country to Recognize Palestine. Retrieved November 19, 2018, from Jerussalem Post: 24. https://www.jpost.com/Middle-East/Sweden-to-become-first-European-countryto-recognize-Palestine-378002 Oktober 4 2014
- Kadobnov. (2014, June 2018). Saudi Arabia and the Israel-Palestineconflict: between a rock and a hard place. Retrieved February 9, 2019, from The Conversation: https://theconversation.com/saudiarabia-and-the-israel-palestine-conflict-betweena-rock-and-a-hard-place-98129
- Karlsson, I. (2012, March 12). Sweden in Saudi Arms Deal Controversy. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from Ipsnews.net: http://www.ipsnews.net/2012/03/sweden-insaudi-arms-deal-controversy/
- Khatib, A. R. (2014, October 30). Sweden Officially Recognises State Palestine. Retrieved November 19, 2018, from The Guardian:

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2014/oct/30/ sweden-officially-recognises-state-palestine

- Khatib, A. R. (2014, October 30). Sweden Oficially Recognises State Palestine. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from The Guardian: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2014/oct/30/ sweden-officially-recognises-state-palestine
- Knight, B. (2015, March 6). New arms export revelations embarrass Gabriel ahead of Mid-East tour. Retrieved January 2019, 2019, from Deutsche Welle: https://www.dw.com/en/new-armsexport-revelations-embarrass-gabriel-ahead-ofmid-east-tour/a-18300775
- Knutsson, J. (2018, November 18). Swedish envoy visits KSA's Al-Baha University. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Arab News: http://www.arabnews.com/node/1407036/saudiarabia
- Levitan, N. (2017, April 4). *The Risky Business of Swedish Policy in Middle East*. Retrieved November 23, 2018, from Jerrusalem Post: https://www.jpost.com/Opinion/The-riskybusiness-of-Swedish-policy-in-the-Middle-East-486099
- Levitan, N. (2017, April 4). *The Risky Business of Swedish Policy in the Middle East*. Retrieved May 25, 2018, from Jerussalem Post: https://www.jpost.com/Opinion/The-riskybusiness-of-Swedish-policy-in-the-Middle-East-486099
- Livingstone, E. (2016, January 13). Israel 'bans' Swedish foreign minister. Retrieved February 9, 2019,

from politico.eu: https://www.politico.eu/article/israel-bansswedish-foreign-minister-margot-wallstrompalestinian-knife-attackers-stabbing-intifada/

- Macias, A. (2015, April 9). *The World's Smallest Monkey is at the Center of a Swedish-Saudi Diplomatic Spat.* Retrieved May 14, 2018, from Business Insider: https://www.businessinsider.in/The-worldssmallest-monkey-is-at-the-center-of-a-Swedish-Saudi-diplomatic-spat/articleshow/46865111.cms
- Maitra, S. (2017, February 19). *The Hypocrisy of Sweden's Feminist Foreign Policy*. Retrieved February 9, 2019, from Quillette: https://quillette.com/2017/02/19/the-hypocrisyof-swedens-feminist-foreign-policy/
- Mateus, S. D., C. Dillon, D. R., & Bruck, J. (2015, November 9). A chronology of the global campaign to free saudi blogger Raif Badawi. Retrieved January 10, 2019, from dw.com: https://www.dw.com/en/a-chronology-of-theglobal-campaign-to-free-saudi-blogger-raifbadawi/a-18277984
- Mazel, Z. (2015, March 27). Analysis: Sweden vs Saudi Arabia or the Triumph of Realpolitik. Retrieved May 24, 2018, from Jerussalem Post: https://www.jpost.com/International/Analysis-Sweden-vs-Saudi-Arabia-or-the-triumph-ofrealpolitik-395299
- Mellon, J. G. (2009, July 5). Contstructivism and Moral Argument in International Relations. Retrieved May 26, 2018, from CPSA-ACSP: http://www.cpsa-acsp.ca/papers-2009/Mellon.pdf

- Middle East Eye. (2017, July 5). Saudi Ambassador: Canada Should Mind its Own Business over Raif Badawi. Retrieved May 26, 2018, from Middle East Eye: http://www.middleeasteye.net/news/saudiambassador-canada-should-mind-its-ownbusiness-over-raif-badawi-405481861
- Milne, R. (2015, March 9). Saudi Arabia blocks Sweden minister's speech to Arab League. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Financial Times: https://www.ft.com/content/36093256-c677-11e4-aee8-00144feab7de
- Middle East Eye. (2015, April 15). UAE recalls ambassador to Sweden over 'abusive' Saudi Arabia criticism . Retrieved December 4, 2018, from Middle East Eye: https://www.middleeasteye.net/news/uaerecalls-swedish-ambassador-over-abusive-saudiarabia-criticism-236229510
- Milne, R. (2015, March 30). Sweden's ethical foreign policy runs into Saudi sands. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from Financial Times: https://www.ft.com/content/837e6704-d16c-11e4-98a4-00144feab7de
- Ministry of Commerce and Investment of Saudi Arabia. (2017, October 23). 15. The Saudi-Swedish Joint Committee Discusses Promoting Trade Relations And Investment Opportunities. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from Ministry of Commerce and Investment: https://mci.gov.sa/en/MediaCenter/News/Pages/2 3-10-17-02.aspx
- Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Saudi Arabia. (2016, May 8). *The Foreign Policy of The Kingdom Saudi Arabia 5/8/2016*. Retrieved December 1, 2018,

from Ministry of Foreign Affairs Saudi Arabia: https://www.mofa.gov.sa/sites/mofaen/Kingdom ForeignPolicy/Pages/ForeignPolicy24605.aspx

- Montgomery, H. (2016, October 24). *How Sweden is Trying to Smooth Relations with Saudis*. Retrieved November 19, 2018, from The Local: https://www.thelocal.se/20161024/how-swedenis-trying-to-smooth-relations-with-saudis
- Montgomery, H. (2018, November 26). Sweden Sticks to 'Insignificant' Arms Exports to Saudi Arabia. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Sputnik News: https://sputniknews.com/military/201811261070 132468-sweden-saudi-arabia-arms-export/
- Nasser, A. (2018, February 21). Is Sweden complicit in war crimes in Yemen? Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Open Democracy: https://www.opendemocracy.net/north-africawest-asia/afrah-nasser/is-sweden-complicit-inwar-crimes-in-yemen
- Nasser, A. (2017, December 6). Sweden Has A Role in Yemenis' Suffering and Must Suspend Its Weapon Sales to Saudi. Retrieved May 20, 2018, from Huffington Post: https://www.huffingtonpost.com/afrahnasser/sweden-must-face-itsrole_b_12775108.html
- Nelson, C. S. (2015, March 9). Saudi Arabia Blocks Female Swedish Minister Over Human Rights Speech. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Huffington Post: https://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/2015/03/09/sa udi-arabia-blocks-female-swedish-minister-

human-rights-

speech_n_6830498.html?guccounter=1&guce_re ferrer_us=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ29vZ2xlLmNv bS8&guce_referrer_cs=xnUUUMXeQesOymKxyagRgm

- Nilsson, J. (2011, March 14). Sweden still in top 10 of weapons exporters. Retrieved February 10, 219, from Sveriges Radio: https://sverigesradio.se/sida/artikel.aspx?program id=2054&artikel=4400425
- Noack, R. (2018, July 8). From Germany to Canada, Saudi Arabia is becoming less afraid of confronting critics. Retrieved January 9, 2019, from Washington Post: https://www.washingtonpost.com/world/2018/08/ 07/its-not-just-canada-saudi-arabia-has-lashedout-other-countries-criticismbefore/?utm term=.7be6f588ea6a
- Noli, P. M. (2016, October 23). Sweden's Unethical and Unlawful Arms Deals with Saudi Arabia, A State Sponsor of ISIS-Daesh. Retrieved May 24, 2018, from Global Research: https://www.globalresearch.ca/swedensunethical-and-unlawful-%C2%ADarms-dealswith-saudi-arabia-a-state-sponsor-of-isisdaesh/5552463
- Nordstjernan. (2014, May 25). *Facts on arms exports from Sweden*. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from nordstjernan.com: http://www.nordstjernan.com/news/education%7 Cresearch/6945/
- Nordström. (2018, February 26). Swedish arms exports topped 11 billion kronor last year. Retrieved February

10, 2019, from The Local: https://www.thelocal.se/20180226/swedish-armsexports-topped-11-billion-kronor-last-year

- Nordström, L. (2018, February 28). Swedish Arms Exports Topped 11 Billion Keonor Last Year. Retrieved May 25, 2018, from The Local Sweden: https://www.thelocal.se/20180226/swedish-armsexports-topped-11-billion-kronor-last-year
- Norman, L. T., Helmfrid, S., Weibull, J., Enander, H., Larson, S. R., & Sandvik, G. (2018, November 18). *Encyclopaedia Britannica*. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from britannica.com: https://www.britannica.com/place/Sweden
- O'Connor, T. (2018, September 12). Who Still Sells Weapons to Saudi Arabia? Spain Joins Others to Cancel Arms Deal, but Some Want to Sell More. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from newsweek.com: https://www.newsweek.com/who-still-givesweapons-saudi-arabia-spain-cancel-others-wantmore-1116673
- O'Regan, K. (2015, March 26). Sweden's "Feminist Foreign Policy" Has Seriously Annoyed Saudi Arabia. Retrieved January 14, 2019, from bustle.com: https://www.bustle.com/articles/72007-swedensfeminist-foreign-policy-has-seriously-annoyedsaudi-arabia
- Patnisik, E. (2015, March 12). *Menteri Swedia Dibungkam* Saudi di Liga Arab. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from KOMPAS: https://internasional.kompas.com/read/2015/03/0 9/20164241/Menteri.Swedia.Dibungkam.Saudi.d i.Liga.Arab

- PEN International. (2015, July 22). *Raif Badawi*. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from pen.org: https://pen.org/advocacy-case/raif-badawi/ July 22 2015
- PEN International. (2016, October 20). Saudi Arabia must not flog Raif Badawi for blogging. Retrieved January 9, 2019, from pen-international.org: https://peninternational.org/news/saudi-arabia-must-notflog-raif-badawi-for-blogging
- Perlo-Freeman, S. (2017, December 12). Sweden's proposed "Democracy Criterion" for arms exports – Taking the lead in export controls, or new words for old policies? . Retrieved February 10, 2019, from tufts.edu: https://sites.tufts.edu/reinventingpeace/2017/12/1 2/swedens-proposed-democracy-criterion-forarms-exports-taking-the-lead-in-export-controlsor-new-words-for-old-policies/
- Perper, R. (2018, October 22). All the atrocities Saudi Arabia committed before outrage over Jamal Khashoggi's death reached a fever pitch . Retrieved February 9, 2019, from Business Insider US: https://www.businessinsider.sg/saudi-arabiahuman-rights-violations-atrocities-before-jamalkhashoggi-2018-10/?r=US&IR=T
- Persson, A. (2018, February 21). *If not now, when should Europe recognise Palestine?* Retrieved January 14, 2019, from government.se: https://www.government.se/pressreleases/2014/10/sweden-recognises-palestineand-increases-aid/

- Petter, J. (2017, November 7). *Issue No:482*. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from universityworldnews.com: http://www.universityworldnews.com/article.php ?story=20171108083453368
- Philby, H. S., Ochsenwald, W. L., & Teitelbaum, J. (2018, November 17). Encyclopaedia Britannica. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from britannica.com: https://www.britannica.com/place/Saudi-Arabia
- Pike, J. (2018, October 20). Saudi Arabia Foreign Policy. Retrieved November 22, 2018, from Global Security: https://www.globalsecurity.org/military/world/gu lf/sa-forrel.htm
- Pitarakis, L. (2010, October 30). Margot Wallström: "Sweden today decides to recognise the State of Palestine". Retrieved January 10, 2019, from Dagens Nyheter: https://www.dn.se/debatt/sweden-today-decidesto-recognise-the-state-of-palestine/
- R.Spencer. (2015, January 16). *How Do You Survive 1000 Lashes?* Retrieved May 22, 2018, from Telegraph UK: https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/worldnews/mi ddleeast/saudiarabia/11349501/How-do-yousurvive-1000-lashes.html
- Randall, L. (2016, October 19). Jailed Saudi Blogger Sentenced 1000 Lashes is Set to Recieve a Second Round of Punishment After He Nearly Died from Being Whipped 50 Times Last Year. Retrieved May 21, 2018, from Daily Mail UK: http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-

3850644/Saudi-Arabian-blogger-Raif-Badawisentenced-1-000-lashes-10-years-prison-faceflogging.html#ixzz5GYROhKGs

- Rashad, M. (2016, April 24). Saudis await Prince's vision of future with hope and concern. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Reuters: https://reuters.com/
- Rasooldeen, M. (2017, October 26). Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Arab News: http://www.arabnews.com/node/1183241/saudiarabia
- Remiroz, R. (2018, August 6). Global community should unite with Canada to put pressure on Saudi Arabia arrests, says Amnesty International. Retrieved from National Post: https://nationalpost.com/news/amnestyinternational-calls-for-united-front-against-saudiarabia
- Reporters Without Borders. (2016, December 12). *RSF urges* boris johnson raise case jailed blogger raif badawi during saudi arabia visit. Retrieved January 8, 2019, from rfs.org: https://rsf.org/en/news/rsf-urges-boris-johnsonraise-case-jailed-blogger-raif-badawi-duringsaudi-arabia-visit
- Reuters. (2013, July 30). Saudi Arabian social website editor sentenced to seven years behind bars and 600 lashes. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from NY Daily News: http://www.nydailynews.com/news/world/saudiarabian-social-website-editor-sentenced-yearsbehind-bars-600-lashes-article-1.1412811

- Ries, B. (2015, January 22). Flogging of Saudi blogger is postponed again as doctors raise health concerns. Retrieved December 3, 2018, from mashable.com: https://mashable.com/2015/01/22/saudi-bloggerflogging/#ArItHNyss5qB
- Ritter, K. (2015, March 11). Saudi Arabia recalls ambassador from Sweden as rift widens. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from Washington Times: https://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2015/m ar/11/saudi-arabia-recalls-ambassador-fromsweden-as-rif
- Ronchini, A. (2015, June 7). Saudi Supereme Court Upholds Verdict Aginst Blogger Raif Badawi. Retrieved May 20, 2018, from The Guardian UK: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/jun/07/ saudi-supreme-court-upholds-raif-badawiblogger-verdict
- Samutra, R. (2014, October 09). Penerapan Hukum Syariah yang Kontroversional. Retrieved April 2018, 2018, from CNN Indonesia: https://www.cnnindonesia.com/internasional/201 41009194757-120-5963/penerapan-hukumsyariah-yang-kontroversial
- Saud, T. A. (2013, October 22). Saudi Arabia's Foreign Policy. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from mepc.org: https://www.mepc.org/saudi-arabiasforeign-policy
- Savage, J. (2006, September 21). Wallström: I don't want the job. Retrieved January 20, 2019, from The Local (English): https://www.thelocal.se/20060921/4980

- Scrutton, A. (2015, March 16). "Margot Wallström: Can Sweden's feminist foreign minister be both radical and influential - and make the country a 'moral great power'?". Retrieved January 10, 2019, from Independent UK: https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/euro pe/margot-wallstr-m-can-sweden-s-feministforeign-minister-be-both-radical-and-influentialand-make-the-10112015.html
- Setiawan, A., & Dieda, E. (2017, October 31). Asia Menjadi Target Ekspor Senjata Swedia. Retrieved November 23, 2018, from Nusantara News: https://nusantaranews.co/tag/kapal-semalmswedia/
- Shah, B. (2018, September 4). Can 'feminist' foreign policy of Sweden be a trendsetter? Retrieved February 9, 2019, from Asian Age: http://www.asianage.com/opinion/columnists/04 0918/can-feminist-foreign-policy-of-sweden-bea-trendsetter.html
- Shakir, A. (2015, March 08). Business Sweden in Saudi Arabia. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from Business-Sweden (Swedish Trade and Investement Council): https://www.businesssweden.se/en/Trade/internationalmarkets/middle-east/Saudi-Arabia/
- Shammas, J. (2017, September 2). Wife of Jailed Saudi Blogger Raif Badawi Sentenced to 1000 Lashes Sahres Horrific Video of Him During Flogging Which Nearly Killed Him. Retrieved May 21, 2018, from The Sun UK: https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/4365545/wife-ofjailed-saudi-blogger-raif-badawi-sentenced-to-

1000-lashes-shares-horrific-video-of-him-during-flogging-which-nearly-killed-him/

- Sharp, R. (2015, July 21). Raif Badawi case discussed in British parliament. Retrieved January 9, 2019, from englishpen.org: https://www.englishpen.org/campaigns/raifbadwi-case-discussed-in-british-parliament/
- Smith, L. (2014, July 7). Waleed Abulkhair Given 15 Years for Activism: Who is the Influential Saudi Human Rights Lawyer? Retrieved December 3, 2018, from International Business Times: https://www.ibtimes.co.uk/waleed-abulkhairgiven-15-years-activism-who-influential-saudihuman-rights-lawyer-1455611
- Sollich, R. (2014, November 13). *Dimana Solidaritas untuk Raif Badawi?* Retrieved April 21, 2018, from DW: http://www.dw.com/id/di-mana-solidaritasuntuk-raif-badawi/a-18196338
- Spencer, R. (2015, January 5). UN Appeals to Saudi Arabia to Halt Activist's Flogging. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from Telegraph UK: https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/worldnews/mi ddleeast/saudiarabia/11349365/UN-appeals-to-Saudi-Arabia-to-halt-activists-flogging.html
- Sputink News. (2018, March 28). Sweden, UAE, and Yemen Flights. Retrieved November 23, 2018, from sputinknews.com: http://sputniknews.com/middleeast/20180328106 2974490-sweden-uae-yemen-flights/
- Starke, J. (2006). *Pengantar Hukum Internasional (Edisi Kesepuluh)*. Jakarta: Sinar Grafika.

- Stjernkvist, S. (2018, October 23). Sweden not stopping Saudi weapons exports after 'horrible' journalist death. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from The Local: https://www.thelocal.se/20181023/sweden-notstopping-saudi-weapons-exports-after-horriblejournalist-death
- Strand, L. (2015, October 3). Swedish Business in Saudi Arabia. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from businesssweden.se: businesssweden.se
- Streitberg, I. (2016, October 23). Wallstrom: Important to Have Good Relations with Saudi Arabia. Retrieved April 2018, 2018, from Sverigesradio: https://sverigesradio.se/sida/artikel.aspx?program id=2054&artikel=6121849
- Sullivan, T. (2015, June 6). Critics Blame Sweden's Feminist Policy Saudi Spat. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from Middle East Eye: https://www.middleeasteye.net/news/criticsblame-swedens-feminist-policy-saudi-spat-198952574
- Swedish Government. (2018, June 28). Sweden Holds the Presidency of the UN Security Council. Retrieved November 19, 2018, from government.se: https://www.government.se/articles/2018/06/swe den-holds-the-presidency-of-the-un-securitycouncil/
- Swedish Government. (2015, July 6). Swedish Foreign Action Plan for feminist foreign policy 2015–2018 including focus areas for 2016. Retrieved November 28, 2018, from government.se: www.government.se/contentassets/b799e89a0e06 493f86c63a561e869e91/action-plan-feministforeign-policy-2015-2018

- Tago, A. H. (2015, June 9). Sweden celebrates warm relations with Kingdom. Retrieved February 10\, 2019, from Arab News: http://www.arabnews.com/saudiarabia/news/759131
- Taylor, A. (2015, March 20). Sweden Stood Up for Human Rights in Saudi Arabia, This is How Saudi Arabia is Punishing Sweden. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from Washington Post: https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/worldvie ws/wp/2015/03/20/sweden-stood-up-for-humanrights-in-saudi-arabia-this-is-how-saudi-arabiais-punishingsweden/?noredirect=on&utm_term=.ee97d371b5 78
- Taylor, A. (2015, March 14). Sweden Stood Up for Human Rights in Saudi Arabia. This is How Saudi Arabia is Pushing Sweden. Retrieved April 2018, 2018, from Wahington Post: https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/worldvie ws/wp/2015/03/20/sweden-stood-up-for-humanrights-in-saudi-arabia-this-is-how-saudi-arabiais-punishingsweden/?noredirect=on&utm_term=.894634f958 a4
- Taylor, A. (2015, July 10). Sweden's subtly radical 'feminist' foreign policy is causing a stir. Retrieved February 9, 2019, from The Washington Post: https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/worldvie ws/wp/2015/10/07/swedens-subtly-radicalfeminist-foreign-policy-is-causing-astir/?utm_term=.abbe1b9f2844

- Taylor, A., & Bresciani, C. (2015, March 24). *How Saudi Arabia turned Sweden's human rights criticisms into an attack on Islam.* Retrieved December 4, 2018, from Washington Post: https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/worldwid e/wp/2015/03/24/how-saudi-arabia-turnedsweden's-human-rights-criticsms-into-an-attackon-islam/
- Tencer, D. (2016, May 18). *Sweden: We Cancelled Our Saudi Arms Deal, And We Didn't Suffer*. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from Huffington Post Canada: https://www.huffingtonpost.ca/2016/05/18/swede n-saudi-arms-deal-canada_n_10025206.html
- Tharoor, I. (2015, March 13). From Scrapped Arms Dea.s to Pleas for Democracy: Why Sweden is the Only Western Country Standing Up to Saudi Arabia. Retrieved April 21, 2018, from Independent UK: https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/midd le-east/saudi-ambassador-to-sweden-recalled-atlast-a-western-country-stands-up-to-saudi-arabiaon-human-10103652.html
- The National. (2015, March 18). UAE recalls ambassador to Sweden over Saudi Arabia comments. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from thenational.ae: https://www.thenational.ae/uae/government/uaerecalls-ambassador-to-sweden-over-saudi-arabiacomments-1.3361
- The Arab News. (2016, October 25). Sweden Attempts to Appease Saudi Arabia Through Arm's Deals. Retrieved May 24, 2018, from The Arab News: https://www.alaraby.co.uk/english/news/2016/10/ 25/sweden-attempts-to-appease-saudi-arabiathrough-arms-deals

- The Heritage Foundation. (2010, January 13). Pension Reform in Sweden: Lessons for American Policymakers. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from theheritagefoundation.com: theheritage.com
- The Local. (2015, March 10). Arab League Backs Saudi Silencing of Sweden. Retrieved May 21, 2018, from The Local Sweden: https://www.thelocal.se/20150310/eu-raps-saudisilencing-of-swedish-minister
- The Local. (2018, May 7). Swedish Russian Relations: the Worst in Many Years. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from The Local Sweden: https://www.thelocal.se/20180705/swedishrussian-relations-the-worst-in-many-many-years
- The Local. (2007, March 9). *Wallström not breaking rules*. Retrieved January 10, 2019, from The local (English) : https://www.thelocal.se/20070319/6734
- Tolba, A., & Ahlander, J. (2015, March 27). Saudi Arabia decides to restore ambassador to Sweden: Al Arabiya TV . Retrieved January 10, 2019, from Reuters: https://www.reuters.com/article/ussaudi-sweden/saudi-arabia-decides-to-restoreambassador-to-sweden-al-arabiya-tvidUSKBN0MN2H220150327
- Tripathi, S. (2015, April 1). *How Not to Respond to Human Rights Leadership: A Primer for Business.* Retrieved December 3, 2018, from ihrb.com: https://www.ihrb.org/other/governmentsrole/how-not-to-respond-to-human-rightsleadership-a-primer-for-business/?

- Tung, L. (2015, July 3). Swedish Foreign Minister Margot Wallstrom Explains Why the World Needs Feminist Foreign Policy. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from smh.com: https://www.smh.com.au/world/swedish-foreignminister-margot-wallstrom-explains-why-theworld-needs-feminist-foreign-policy-20150702gi3y6y.html
- United Nations of Educational, Scientific, and Cultural Organizations. (2017, January 15). Swedish International Development Cooperation Agency. Retrieved December 4, 2018, from unesco.org: https://en.unesco.org/creativity/donors/swedishinternational-development-cooperation-agency
- Vapene, & Port. (2013, March 06). Sweden is Planning to Help Saudi Arabia Build an Arms Factory. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from Svenskafreds: http://old.svenskafreds.se/swedenis-planning-to-help-saudi-arabia-build-an-armsfactory
- VOA News. (2015, March 16). *After Saudi Feud, Sweden Debates a 'Feminist' Global Role.* Retrieved January 10, 2019, from VOA News: https://www.voanews.com/a/reu-after-saudifeud-sweden-debates-a-feminist-globalrole/2681469.html
- Vogelstein, R., & Bro, A. (2019, January 30). Sweden's Feminist Foreign Policy, Long May It Reign. Retrieved Feburary 9, 2019, from Foreign Policy: https://foreignpolicy.com/2019/01/30/swedenfeminist-foreignpolicy/
- Vucetic, S. (2018, April 9). The uneasy co-existence of arms exports and feminist foreign policy. Retrieved

February 10, 2019, from The Conversation: http://theconversation.com/the-uneasy-coexistence-of-arms-exports-and-feminist-foreignpolicy-93930

- Whitaker, B. (2013, December 26). Saudi activist faces new execution threat. Retrieved May 6, 2018, from Al-Bab: http://www.al-bab.com
- Wickman, M. (2017, July 12). Partnering in Saudi Arabia. Retrieved November 20, 2018, from ericsson.com: https://www.ericsson.com/en/aboutus/history/company/competition-andcooperation/partnering-in-saudi-arabia
- World Economic Forum. (2014, September 2). World Economic Forum. Retrieved November 21, 2018, from weforum.org/globalcompetitiveness-report-2012-2013/
- Wyld, A., & Chase, S. (2016, May 17). Despite Dion's rhetoric, Sweden says it hasn't suffered from cancelling Saudi arms deal. Retrieved February 10, 2019, from The Globe and Mail: https://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/politics/ dion-cites-swedish-example-in-defence-of-saudiarms-deal/article30072877